

RONALD J. DEL MAURO President and Chief Executive Officer

June 29, 1994

NIOSH Docket Office Robert A. Taft Laboratories Mail Stop C34, 4678 Columbia Parkway Cincinnati, Ohio 45226

Dear Mr. Taft:

I am writing in support of the NIOSH Proposed Rule on Respiratory Protective Devices published on 5/24/94. (42 CFR Part 84 Fed. Register Vol. 59, No. 99 Pg. 26850-26893)

As the Director of Infection Control, working for Saint Barnabas Medical Center in Livingston, New Jersey, I am interested in the protection of all employees exposed to infectious TB in a cost-contained environment.

Since the proposal enables manufacturers to produce a broader range of certified respirators which provide the necessary level of protection, the cost for providing these masks should be decreased. With more respirators being made available, there will be fewer usage problems and hopefully greater comfort to the HCW.

I look forward to an improved certification process which addresses the health care setting.

Yours truly,

Lynn Ferrer, RN, MA, CIC

Tyn Ferrer

Practitioner

cc: APIC, Jackie Bryan

Dr. Minnefor J. Pilek

LF/gg /519

Mr = 1984